Regular Meeting

July 11, 2011

The Village of Ashton Board of Trustees met at 7:30 P.M. on July 11, 2011 in the Village Hall with President Martinez presiding. Trustees in attendance were David Balch, Tom Balch, Andrew Kida, Dean Meurer and Richard Russell. Motion was made by Kida, seconded by T Balch to approve the June minutes. Voice votes, 5 ayes, 0 nays, absent: 1 motion carried. Ayes: 5 - D Balch, T Balch, Kida, Meurer and Russell. Nays: 0, Absent: 1 - Emmons   

Motion was made by Kida, seconded by T Balch to approve the minutes of the Special meeting held June 30, 2011 with the correction of the first motion as failing to pass. Russell questioned the validity of the second vote and asked Tom Balch if he had called back protesting the vote. Tess said the only thing doing now is asking if the minutes accurately reflect what happened at the meeting and not after. If someone wants to question the vote then it should be done after the minutes are approved. Voice votes, 5 ayes, 0 nays, absent: 1 motion carried. Ayes: 5 - D Balch, T Balch, Kida, Meurer and Russell. Nays: 0, Absent: 1 - Emmons   
Motion was made by, Kida seconded by Meurer to draw upon the treasury to pay the monthly bills and payroll in the amount of $50,406.44. Voice votes, 5 ayes, 0 nays, absent: 1 motion carried. Ayes: 5 - D Balch, T Balch, Kida, Meurer and Russell Nays: 0, Absent: 1 - Emmons   
Carolyn Brown and Wayne Ewald approached the board protesting the bill the village sent them for the repair of their sewer lines. Martinez said that at this time there is nothing in the ordinance showing the home owner responsible to the main for the sewer line like it does for water and that the village would rescind the bills. 
Billie Heier asked the board if only Grover’s Tree Service could remove trees in the parkway and thought it should be sent out for bids. Russell explained that the village used Eric Grover because he was dependable.
Teresa Josephsen asked if the village was going to give incentives to get new businesses in town. Martinez explained that the village had given incentives to get the grocery store in town. Russell also explained that one incentive was that Ashton is in the Enterprise Zone. Tom Balch said someone was in the investigative stage for putting in a car wash.
Josephsen said her second question was is the village going to be putting up more handicap parking signs such as in front of the Gazette. Manheim explained that certain criteria have to be met for handicap parking.
Debby Leibzeit asked about the vote for the splash pad and asked who had voted no and if the vote was incorrect. David Balch told her that it hadn’t been decided yet. Martinez said the problem some had with it was the ongoing cost.
Chief Hetland told the board that the final step in the Lee County Mitigation plan was to pass the Resolution of Adoption of the Lee County Multi-Jurisdictional All Hazards Mitigation Plan. Russell made a motion, seconded by Tom Balch to pass the Resolution of Adoption of the Lee County Multi-Jurisdictional All Hazards Mitigation Plan. Voice votes, 5 ayes, 0 nays, absent: 1 motion carried. Ayes: 5 - D Balch, T Balch, Kida, Meurer and Russell Nays: 0, Absent: 1 - Emmons 
Old Business:

The board discussed the validity of the second votes to pass the Resolution of Authorization to Allow Village President Martinez to sign the OSLAD grant application. Tess talked to the board about that the “Prosser Rule” and how it affects the abstained vote. Tess said if a trustee is present they are expected to vote unless it is a conflict of interest. Meurer asked if this was something that had to be voted on. Tess said if the grant requires action or if it creates a liability then it has to be voted on. Martinez reminded the board that the motion allows for the removal of the grant request at the October meeting if the board decides they don’t want to do the project.
Meurer told the board that he would like to set a meeting for the Economic Development committee.

Russell informed the board that the street department was about done with installing the new regulatory signs. Russell said he had been working with Jerry Williams on some bids for sidewalks for a grant request from the Blum Foundation. Russell said the Streets and Alley Committee would be meeting on Monday, July 18, 2011 at 9 A.M. at 810 Main Street.
Tom Balch told the board that after the signs were complete they would like to start installing some new fire hydrants.

Tom Balch said he would like to discuss a plan for Dennis Bartels change to part-time status at the August meeting.
Bartels informed the board he would be flushing hydrants on Tuesday, July 19, 2011.

Kida told the board there was a planned trip on Friday, July 15th and Sunday, July 17th to the Ty Warner Splash Pad in Westmont, IL to gather information for a proposed splash pad in Ashton. 
Chief Hetland’s monthly police report listed 252.75 hours worked, 1281 miles, 105.72 gallons fuel, 1-adult arrests, 0-juvenile detained, 4-criminal offense reports, 15-public services, 22-traffic enforcements. Hetland told the board they should consider doing a fireworks ordinance.
Van Dam went over the corrections to the fiscal year 2011-2012 Estimated Revenue and Budget Expenditures and requested passage. Motion was made by Russell, seconded by Kida to pass the 2011-2012 Estimated Revenue and Budget Expenditures. Kida asked about the change in the revenue totals. Van Dam went over the change in the numbers. Martinez reminded the board that it was just a working tool. Roll call votes, 4 ayes, 1 nay, and 1 absent: motion carried. Ayes: 4 - D. Balch, T. Balch, Meurer and Russell Nays: 1 - Kida, Absent: 1 - Emmons 
Van Dam asked for passage of the Annual Appropriation Ordinance and reminding the board that the changes to the expenditures would also apply to this ordinance. Motion was made by Tom Balch, seconded by Kida to pass the Annual Appropriation Ordinance. Roll call votes, 5 ayes, 0 nays, and 1 absent: motion carried. Ayes: 5 – D. Balch, T. Balch, Kida, Meurer and Russell. Nays: - 0, Absent: 1 - Emmons 
Kida reported that he had received two bids on cemetery software and will be working on getting Blum grant money to pay for it and was also working on some landscaping projects to submit.
Russell told the board that the Mills & Petrie board will be going to monthly meetings and are working on getting bids to remodel the kitchen and revamp the locker rooms to restrooms.
Russell made a motion, seconded by Meurer to adjourn. Voice votes, 5 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent, motion carried.
Dorthy S. Van Dam, Village Clerk
